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Dear Georgia Al-anon, 
 
This year’s World Service Conference Theme was “Realizing Our Spiritual Potential.”  Serving these 
first 6 months as your Delegate I have been thinking about this theme and what it means in my life.  
When I first came to Al-Anon I had been beaten down by the family disease of alcoholism.  I was hurt, 
angry, withdrawn, and extremely shy.  I didn’t want to be here, yet I had nowhere else to go.  My family 
was falling apart and I was scared and felt all alone.  The only potential I could see was one of failure.  
Al-Anon gave me hope.  It opened my eyes to new attitudes and new friends.  I slowly began to heal.  I 
went from being withdrawn to learning how to reach out for help by calling other members.  They 
shared their experience, strength, and hope with me.  I went from being alone and frightened to having 
friends and gaining new insights.  I went from a place of despair to having a vision of hope.  Then it 
was suggested that I start giving back to the program.  In giving back I began to have a sense of self 
worth.   
 
Today I continue to grow through being of service to 
others.  I believe my Higher Power provides me with ser-
vice positions because they present me with opportunities 
to learn how to be less than perfect in front of a group of 
people who love and accept me.  Through the guidance, 
encouragement, and support of others, I am able to grow 
and learn new skills by applying our Steps, Traditions, 
and Concepts in difficult situations.  I have learned that it 
is important for me not to isolate while in service.  I must 
still reach out to my HP and those Trusted Servants who 
came before me and ask for help.   
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Delegate’s Report (continued) 

 
I am so grateful for the opportunities that continue to stretch me and teach me about the love and 
understanding that I only experience in the rooms of Al-Anon.  I am still uncovering my spiritual 
potential as I grow into the person I was created to be.  Today I no longer feel like a failure.  Today I 
feel that I am worthy of love and loving.  Thank you Georgia Al-Anon, together we can make it. 
 
Love in Service, 
Renelle Mathis 
Delegate 
Panel 56 
 

Alternate Delegate’s Report 
 
One of my fun responsibilities as Alternate Delegate is to be our Area's Forum Coordinator.   I was 
so excited when June's copy of The Forum came out to see we had two contributions from Georgia 
members, and one of them is an Alateen!  The Forum is such a valuable resource not only for me as an 
individual, but also for groups I attend, in helping to provide meeting topics and having older copies 
available to give to newcomers.   
 
We now have a 'Let's Forum' tri-panel display at Assembly with lots of great information on sending 
in shares, getting subscriptions, and encouraging others to purchase subscriptions.  If you aren't able 
to attend assembly and are interested in any information about The Forum, please email me at alt-
delegate@ga-al-anon.org.  One great suggestion on the display that came from an Area Highlights 
newsletter, was to pass a can around for loose change in your home group.  When $11 is collected, 
have a name drawing from group members, and that person wins a subscription to The Forum.   Eve-
ryone please encourage your groups to purchase a subscription if they have not already, since compli-
mentary copies are no longer being sent out to groups by WSO.  Georgia has had a decline in paid 
subscriptions recently, down from 528 in June of 2015 to 496 in March of 2016.   That is a decrease 
in 32 subscriptions and this amount includes electronic subscriptions and any groups that purchased 
their own subscriptions in March.   Let's see if we can get that number up by 10% before November.  
That is 50 new Forum subscriptions.  If one group out of every six orders a subscription--we can do 
it!  Also, as a fun way to encourage additional subscriptions to The Forum, anyone bringing in a per-
sonal subscription copy of a recent Forum to the registration table at Assemblies, will get a gold star 
to wear on your permanent name badge.  Let's all try to become 'Forum Stars' by the end of this  
panel! 
 
Love in service, 
 
Barbara T. 
Alternate Delegate,  
Panel 56 
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Treasurer’s Report 
 
Hello My Al-Anon Family~ 
 
It has been an interesting first half of the year in my new position as your Area Treasurer. I have learned 
so much and am settling down to a regular routine in my new service position. Every month so far I 
have learned something new and I figure by the end of my term I may have this down to a science. At 
least that is the hope.  
 
As the summer flies by and we head quickly toward our September Assembly; the 2017 budget is al-
ready starting to become a reality. With the generosity of our members we have continued to grow in 
the Area.  I recently came across this ~  
 
The idea of self-support found in Tradition Seven is essential to Al-Anon. It works within our personal lives and it works 
within our groups, Areas, and world service.  Although there are no dues or fees for membership, Al-Anon is a self-
supporting program. Because we accept no outside funding, as members we are asked to participate in supporting our own 
groups as well as Al-Anon world services by contributing what we can.  
 
“From How Al Anon Works, pages115-116  copyright 1995, 2008 by Al-Anon Family Group Headquarters, Inc. Reprinted by permission of Al-Anon Family Group Headquarters, Inc.” 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve, the encouragement I receive from you all monthly and the gifts 
of Al-Anon I receive every day.  
 
A gentle reminder, all contributions can be mailed to: 
 AFG of GA, Inc  
 PO Box 7644  
 Macon, GA, 31209-7644  
 

Love in Service, 
 Katherine N. 
 Area Treasurer, Panel 56 

 

SERVICE CORNER:   

Joyous from Trusting the God of My Understanding 

 

From Our Area Chairperson 

 
Trusting the God of  my understanding--- 
 
My Dad died unexpectedly on June 21st, a few weeks ago. 
My Dad was diagnosed on June 15th with bladder cancer.  
My Daddy was heading down a path of  multiple tests and chemotherapy.  
My Daddy was 87 years old and I suspect that the treatment would kill him.... 
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From Our Chairperson (continued) 

 
Although Daddy never had heart problems, Daddy died that Tuesday night of a massive heart 

attack. God in his loving grace and mercy spared my Daddy of additional pain, 
tests, treatments, and life changes that inevitably were to come. 

 

How can I be joyful when my heart is heavy and when I feel sorrow? 

 

Joy is not the word I would use to describe this feeling. A better word is peace. I already miss 
Daddy, but I am at peace with God's plan for Daddy and trust His plan for me and my family. 

Thank you to those of you who have taken time to reach out to me during this time of sor-
row. 

 

Cathy O. 

Chairperson, Panel 56 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Our Area Secretary 

To My Al-Anon Family, 

 

             "Joyous from Trusting the God of Your Understanding" 
 

The Joy I receive from trusting the God of my understanding is immense! 
 

When I arrived at my first Al-Anon meeting I did not trust one soul in my life. I had kept so 

much to myself, not trusting anyone with my dilemma. I 

made my bed and I had to lie in it.  That’s what I 

thought then.  You taught me so much more and I am 
forever grateful for this program. 

 
I had no idea that I could rely on a Higher Power.  I was 

the higher power in my home. What a job it was too. 

My life was so unmanageable.  Can you even imagine 
trying to do the work of your Higher Power all by 

yourself?   
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From Our Area Secretary (continued) 

 
I was so exhausted and confused with my situation as I sat in that first meeting. I did as they 

say. I kept going back. One day I heard the slogan “Let Go and Let God” and I thought to 
myself that it was the best thing I had ever heard.  Let God!  Why had I not thought of that 

myself?   
 

As I started to get in touch through prayer and meditation, I began to have a love and yearn-

ing for the God of my understanding.  Today, I am so dependent on his guidance.  
 

Asking for his will, not mine, has helped me devote my time to things in my life that I truly 
enjoy, with a freedom I had never known before.   

 

 
With Love and Gratitude, 

 
Kathy White 

Area Secretary  
 

From Our Newsletter Coordinator 

 

I have to admit, joy isn’t a feeling I I experience often.  It 
sneaks up on me when I do feel it and it surprises me.  After 

years of Al-anon experience, I can still struggle to trust my Higher Power in certain areas of 
my life.  Of course when I reach that point of admitting things aren’t working well and my 

life is unmanageable once again, I start making the Gratitude Lists my sponsor reminds me to 

make.   
 

This spring I found myself feeling like my program was stale.  I wasn’t enjoying meetings like I 
used to.  I felt like I just wasn’t making progress in areas of my life that continue to give me 

trouble.  I wondered if Al-anon was still the place for me.  So, I not only started making 

Gratitude Lists, but I began going back and writing responses to questions related to Steps 1
-3 in my daily journaling.  This reflective practice prompted me to recall all  the times my 

Higher Power has shown up for me when I “Let go and let God.”  I noticed a couple of pat-
terns.  First, I noticed that I still have a tendency to want “big” moments and that I think I 

won’t experience joy unless a moment is “big.”  Second I realized that serenity came when I 
quietly went about doing the small things my Al-anon friends taught me to do, like go to 

meetings, call someone when I get upset, journal about my feelings, and practice staying in 

the present moment.  Letting go of expectations about how things turn out while practicing 
unconditional acceptance has brought me unexpected joy.  I am grateful for a Higher Power 

that helps me remember how to get my life back on track.  I am grateful for the Al-anon 
program which gave me the tools to open up my heart and my mind.   

 

Wishing you all Joy and Peace, 
Anne M., Newsletter Coordinator 
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AREA COORDINATORS REPORT 
AAPP Report 

 
Well…a milestone has been reached and overcome.  It feels GREAT to have the Al-Anon 
Members Involved in Alateen Service (AMIAS) recertification completed.  There are 62 active 

AMIAS and 17 active Alateen groups in Georgia.   
I would like to encourage those AMIAS who are not currently sponsoring or co-sponsoring a 

group to set goals for yourself and your Al-Anon groups to help us all focus on “Growing 

Alateen in Georgia”.  Without an AMIAS, Alateens cannot have a meeting.  Make announce-
ments in your Al-Anon groups to encourage Alateen attendance.  If there is not an Alateen 

meeting close by…consider starting one.  If there is one close by…cheer them on by letting 

Al-Anon members know there is a program for their teenagers.  Family recovery plays an 

important role in unity, understanding, support, sense of belonging, and unconditional love.   
Training for becoming an AMIAS is currently offered at each Area Assembly and can be ar-

ranged at other times when there is a need.  Please contact me if you have any questions or 

concerns. 
 

Love in Al-Anon/Alateen Service, 
 

Cynthia 
Area Alateen Processing Person (AAPP) 
 
 
 

Congratulations to all certified AMAIS  
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Alateen Coordinator’s Report 

 
Hello Area 11, 
 

As your Area Alateen Coordinator, I attended and survived my first GA Alateen Conference!  
Area 11 recently hosted our 17th Alateen Conference held at Rock Eagle in Eatonton, GA.  

We had a record number of teens and what’s even more amazing is the number of teens that 

preregistered!   I’d like to personally thank all of you, your groups, and districts that so grate-
fully contributed to help make this conference a success.  Special thanks to Thomas E for 

chairing, his committee, the attending AMIAS and especially the teens!  Together We Can 
Make It! 

 

On June 9th, I participated in my 2nd Area Alateen Coordinator’s conference call with the 

WSO.  Topics discussed were the results of the recent Alateen survey, the Power Point 

Alateen training modules and the Alateen service e-manual.  I was provided a lot of useful da-
ta and am now processing all the information received (with the help of my H.P!). 

 
Cynthia S (AAPP) and I have been reviewing our existing AMIAS handbook looking for con-

ciseness, consistency, correctness, and completeness (the 4 Cs!).  We hope to have this task 

completed within the next two weeks.  One item being looked at is the training of prospec-
tive AMIAS.  Currently, Assemblies are the only times AMIAS training is regularly offered (3x 

per year).  Under consideration is the option to offer it more frequently (i.e. monthly) via 
phone conferencing and screen share technology for the Power Point presentation.  This 

would eliminate prospective AMIAS from having to travel to Macon for training.   Unless 
these prospective AMIAS are already planning to attend Assembly, trying to schedule time for 

travel and attendance can be quite challenging.  Those attending Assemblies routinely (i.e. 

GRs, DR, Coordinators and Officers) would have that same option available to them.  This 

way they would not have to choose between attending an offered workshop and AMIAS 

training. 
 

Stay tuned for further updates! 
 

Hope to see you all at our convention in Savannah! 

 
Love in Service, 

Lauren M 
Area Alateen Coordinator 

 

Archivist Report  
Greetings Al-Anons:  

 

DRs and Workshop leaders, I am open to providing access to Archives for Assembly and Dis-

trict Events.  Please contact me as soon as you have an inkling that you might be interested in 

Area artifacts for your event. 
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Archivist Report (continued) 

 
I am continuing to update the list of Motions for our Archive Booklet as well as working on 

making the Motions List searchable.  We have a lot of stuff stored at the Area Office and it is 
my goal to start archiving most of it in a digital format so that it is accessible to the fellowship.  

I hope to have research complete on DAM- O (Digital Asset Management Options) before 
the end of the year.  

 

With Love and Gratitude in Service, 
Marie Neese 

Archivist 
Panel 56 
 

Group Records Coordinator’s Report  
 
I believe that the key to successful Al-Anon service is FUN! If I'm not having fun in service 

then the answer to the question "Is the juice worth the squeeze?" will be no.  

 
So, here's my GRC challenge, to whoever reads this and asks me in person, I will give a piece 

of chocolate.  

 

Happy serving! 

Patrick B. - Group Records Coordinator 
 

 
 

Literature Coordinator’s Report 
Here's hoping you're having a Happy, Joyous, and Free Summer. 

 
We had a great time in the Literature Room at the January Assembly and we sold a bunch of 

Al-Anon literature to boot.  Thanks for your purchases - keep coming back. 
 

I'd like to highlight a few great literature items for your consideration.  P-24, Groups at 

Work, is the first 78 pages of our Service Manual.  It tells you about the Al-Anon structure, 
how to run a meeting, and how to form and keep healthy groups.  It's a great bargain for a 

dollar.  Some groups choose to give every group member a copy.  M-80, Alateen Table Card, 
is a way your group can support and promote Alateen.  It says, "Has Al-Anon helped you? 

Wouldn't you want to give that gift to a child?"  What a powerful message.  You could display 
in your group, in an AA group, or in your clubhouse or meeting space. M-75, Al-Anon Legacy 

Posters, are 4 full size display posters containing the Steps, Traditions, Concepts, and War-

ranties.  P-5, Blueprint for Progress, is the original booklet for working your 4th Step invento-
ry.  It's a great companion to the newer, larger Blueprint for Progress Workbook.  S-24, Fo-

cus/Declaration Table Card, is a new table card.  It's a reminder to keep the focus on us by 
not bringing in outside references to our professions, religion, and other 12 step programs. 

Some groups ask someone to read it before every meeting. 
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Literature Coordinator’s Report (continued) 

The currently featured publication on the WSO website is the book "In All Our Affairs - Mak-
ing Crises Work For You". Chapter 1, From Denial to Awareness, is presented in its entirety. 

 
Coming in August will be the print copy of the 2016 World Service Conference Summary.  It 

will also be available on the WSO members' website.  Currently on the members' website are 
highlights of the 2016 World Conference Summary, including information on memorial gifts, 

changes of Concept 11, Task Force Presentations, discussion of the Prayer for Today, and in-

formation on the 2018 Al-Anon International Convention in Baltimore. 
 

WSO continues to seek your sharings for a number of future publications, including our New 
Daily Reader (working title), Intimacy in Alcoholic Relationships (working title), and Parents 

and Grandparents of Young Problem Drinkers (working title). You are also invited to send 

your sharings for the Forum, Alateen Talk, and Al-Anon Faces Alcoholism. Guidelines and sug-
gestions are available on the WSO members' website.  

 
If you are presenting a workshop at Assembly, and anticipate that it will generate interest in a 

particular piece of Conference-Approved Literature (CAL), please send me an email so that I 
can take that into consideration as I put together the literature order for Assembly. 

 

I need some help; it's hard to admit, but true.  In order to help the Literature Room run more 
smoothly and speed the time waiting to check out, I'm looking for a hardy soul or two to as-

sist me during several fairly predictable rushes during breaks on Saturday afternoon. You'll pri-
marily bag sold items, pre-sort orders for checkout, crack some jokes and SMILE. It's almost 

more fun than a barrel of monkeys. Feel free to call me at 404-633-6697 or email me 
at philand123@comcast.net if you're up for it. 

 

See you in September. Remember, you will come to the Literature Room and you will buy. 
(subliminal message) 

 
Regards, 

Philip 

Philip Anderson 
Literature Chair, Panel 56 

 

Newsletter Coordinator’s Report 
 

Greetings Area 11!  I would like to thank everyone who contributed to the Newsletter this 

month.  Georgia On Track is a great way to share our experience, strength, and hope 
throughout Georgia.  DRs please pass along the newsletter to your GRs and GRs, please share 

with your groups.  Let’s keep the links of service working! 
 

In service, 
Anne M., Newsletter Coordinator 
 

 

tel:404-633-6697
mailto:philand123@comcast.net
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Public Outreach Coordinator’s Report  
 

The Public Outreach Billboard Project that began in July 2015 has now reached Metro Atlanta, 

Augusta, and Columbus and is coming soon to Dalton. We have $952 in current funds and 

will spend $750 of those funds for the Dalton area when the space becomes available. We 

plan to continue the billboard project as long as funds are available for it. Districts, Groups 

and individuals have contributed. To make a contribution please send funds to the Area. You 

may write “public outreach” on the check indicating that your wish is for the funds to be used 

for public outreach.  

As the new Public Outreach Chair, I am in the process of finalizing our committee. If you have 

a passion for public outreach, please contact me. We have one spot left on the committee. My 

vision for this panel is to build on the community reach we have gained from the billboards 

and extend that reach to the professional community.  

DR’s, please ask your districts and groups what opportunities are available in your districts to 

reach therapists, psychologists, law enforcement, DFCS, private treatment programs and cen-

ters. If there are any additional projects that Districts would like to see for this year and term, 

please email me and let’s see how we can keep the momentum going to spread the message 

of recovery to those in need. 

Thank you, 

Lys H., Public Outreach Coordinator 

Webmaster Coordinator’s Report  
 

I send greetings to everyone from Nashville, TN.  I have enjoyed spending the last few days on 
vacation in the Music City and look forward to seeing you guys again soon.  

 
New information has been posted recently on the website providing updated Convention in-

formation.  Please be sure to review the information if you are heading to the Convention in 

Savannah in August.  A preliminary schedule has been posted and also updated information 
about the convention  weekend.   

 
 I have been encouraged by Patrick to go through the Word Press 101 online training in order 

to gain skills to better understand the website.  I am currently working through those mod-
ules. 

 

Please remember to submit fliers about your upcoming group and district events to be posted 
on the website.  Also, reports needed at the Assembly will be available on the website for 

download at the Assembly if you need to access the while you are there.   
 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve.   

Alecia C., Webmaster 
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Convention Chair Report 

The 2016 Al-Anon-Alateen Convention With AA Participation is just around the corner.  It is 
being held in Savannah August 12 – 14, at the Hyatt Regency in the heart of Historic Down-

town Savannah,  The theme of the Convention is Surrender in Savannah, and those who are 

coming to the Convention will definitey have a chance to surrender to a weekend full of re-

covery. 

 
The Convention opens with registration starting Friday afternoon, and the first session begin-

ning Friday evening. The Convention will conclude around 12:00 noon on Sunday.  Pre-
register for the Convention at $35 through July 22, 2016.  Late registration fee goes up to 

$50 after July 22nd. The registration form is available at http://www.ga-al-anon.org/events/2016

-surrender-in-savannah-convention/. 
 

Those who are attending Convention will want to make your reservations at the Hyatt Re-
gency before July 15, 2016.  The Convention rate is $159 per night double occupancy. 

Meals, tax and parking are not included in that amount. The hotel is beautifully located right 
on the Savannah River, in the midst of Factor’s Walk. It is an easy walk to restaurants, down-

town shopping, and tourist activities. 

 

It promises to be a great weekend, and we look forward to many Al-Anon members from 

around the state visiting out beautiful location! 

Kristen L., 2016 Convention Chair 

 

DISTRICT REPORTS-AREA 11 

District One 

District 1 had its 7th annual picnic on July 09, 2016, and it was a success.  We invited AA to 
participate in the form of a speaker, as well as our Al-anon speaker.  It was a wonderful op-

portunity to get to know others in the recovery community and reach those who need help.  
 

We raffled off "recovery-themed" gift baskets and held an Ask It panel which we called 

"Everything you Always Wanted to Know about Al-anon but were Afraid to Ask".  That pro-

vided a great outreach opportunity since families were invited to attend.  

 
Our district outreach person, Lyn D. also played comedienne by telling a few jokes along with 

the announcements. It was great to see our hard work in organizing this picnic come togeth-
er so well.   

 
In Service, 

Romelia R., District 1 

 

http://www.ga-al-anon.org/events/2016-surrender-in-savannah-convention/
http://www.ga-al-anon.org/events/2016-surrender-in-savannah-convention/
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District Three 

 
District Three has really been working hard on preparing for this year’s Convention.  We’ve 

had a fabulous group of Al-Anons working on Craft Days, making jewelry, sun catchers, book 
markers, book covers and many other things to sell at the Boutique. We’ve had lots of fun 

getting together for our Craft Days, and the results are fabulous.  Come to the Convention 

and see the results at the Boutique. 

 

We have also started a new Alateen Meeting in District Three. The new Alateen group meets 

at the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer on Wilmington Island every Thursday at 5:00 p.m.  

We are glad to welcome this new group to the Savannah area. 

In Service, 

Kristin L, District 3 

 

District Ten 
 

Our brand new group "Subject to Change" which meets on Sunday nights in Stone Mountain 

now has a GR. Thanks to Richard T. for making this commitment to our new group!  Also if 

you get a chance stop on by and visit them, it is a great group that is doing well! 

 
We had our first district meeting for the new panel on April 30th with great success!  We had 

record attendance at our meeting, filled almost all of our service positions and started putting 
a committee together to work on organizing a district event to be held sometime this 

year!  We could still use a leader to oversee this project as well as welcome anyone else that 
would like to help with this event just see Donna M.(DR) or Vanessa B.(Alt. DR). 

 

Thank you, 
Donna M., District 10 

 

District Thirteen 

MOVIE NIGHT!!! 

District 13 invites you to a gala event full of food, fellowship and fun. We are hosting a Movie 

Night featuring the blockbuster hits Lois's Story and Lois W. and The Pioneers. Come hungry and 
enjoy a chili supper, home-baked goods and gourmet-flavored popcorn. Learn the story of 

how Al-Anon got started. Share your personal story and experience with old and new friends. 
Make a donation and you just may take home a giant gift basket. 

 
Contact an Area 11, District 13 GR for service opportunities. 

Look for more details in upcoming Al-Anon publications. 
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District Thirteen (continued) 

 
Date: Saturday, October 15, 2016 
Time: 6:30 - 8:30 pm 

Where: Rock Spring Presbyterian Church, 1824 Piedmont Ave NE, Atlanta, GA 30324 

 

Movie Night Contact: 

Suzanne E 
alanon.suzanne@gmail.com  

 
We hope you will join us! 
Ashley, District 13 
 
 
District Seventeen 

 
Hello to all! District 17 is having a quiet summer. We take June & July off due to everyone's 

hectic summer schedules. Children, Grandbabies, travel & vacations keep us quite busy! 
Three of us from Rome Downtown, AFG carpooled to Woodstock on Thursday, July 30th. 

Serenity at 7, AFG held their 5th Thurs of the month covered dish/speaker mtg. We were 

blessed to hear Margaret (an "ol'timer") share her story. They had a great turnout &, as al-
ways, marvelous food. Treat yourself and come to their next one on Thurs Sept. 29th. Eat 

6:30p, speaker 7p. 
 

My e-mail for group news had one responder. So, thank you to Marcie L., new GR for Keep It 
Simple, AFG in Rome!! Here is her group news: 

It has been a great year for the "Keep it Simple" Al-Anon Family Group.  We are growing in 

every way--many new individuals have visited our group, all have grown in the program, and 
we have grown in group conscience as well.  Recently, we had an inventory of our group by 

conducting a "group conscience meeting.”  It was a good time of reflection, and a great time 
for growth for our family group.  We, as a group, were all in agreement that this practice is 

good periodically to be sure we are serving and growing the Al-Anon way. 

 
Also, as GR, I attended the Assembly in Macon.  It was great to see Al-Anon thriving all over 

Georgia.  We are hoping to continue to support other groups, A.A., and Alateen as we contin-

ue forward for the rest of the year. 

 
Remember--"Keep Coming Back, it Works if you Work It." 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Marcie L., GR:  Keep it Simple 

 
I am looking forward to seeing everyone soon! 
In service, with blessings, 

Diane K 

DR District 17 

mailto:alanon.suzanne@gmail.com
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District Twenty 

 

Our district enjoyed an awesome District meeting prior to the last Assembly.  The meeting 

was hosted by a group which had not previously been active at the District level.  We are so 

glad to be able to meet with new members of our District.  Our Public Outreach Person led 

a workshop in which she presented a variety of Al-Anon pamphlets related to Public Out-

reach.  The District then decided that we would work together to make Al-Anon visible in 

our District by attending and setting up a booth at the various local festivals in the towns of 

our District beginning in 2017.  Our theme will be “Let Al-Anon be seen in 2017.”  One teen 

and one AMIAS from our district attended the Alateen conference in June.  Our district also 

had a voting Alateen GR at the last Assembly for the first time in years.  Groups in the area 

are doing well and new meetings are being added.  We look forward to working with Dis-

trict 7 in September to help with Registration at Assembly.  We are hoping for a hug from 

each of you!   

Alecia C., District 20 DR 

District Twenty-One 

 
District 21 is enjoying a quiet summer so far. We will be meeting as a District again in Sep-
tember. At that time we will be planning a different kind of "get together" after the first of 

the year. Be on the look out for details and invitations to join us. 

 
Several of our members, including myself, are looking forward to Surrendering in Savannah in 

a few weeks. 
 

Prayers to all for a safe rest of the summer. 

 
Love in Service, 

Lucille S., District 21 DR 
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Al- Anon Family Groups of Georgia 
Area Assembly Agenda 

Saturday, September 17, 2016 at Noon 
  
Goal:  The spiritual tone of Assembly will prevail by the demonstration of mutual respect and 
acceptable conduct as its members presume goodwill. 
 
Goal:  Assembly members will understand the purpose of the Assembly and the relationships 
within the structure. 
 
Goal:  Knowing that our Higher Power is present in the expression of our group conscience,  As-
sembly members will be able to support and communicate Assembly decisions. 
__________________________________________________________________________ 
NOTE: At 10:30 AM, there will be a Coordinators meeting with the Delegate in the Board 
Room, the old hospitality room. 
 
I.             Opening 
          A.    Serenity Prayer                                                                        
          B.    Unity through the 12 Traditions                           
                     
II.          Welcome                                                                                                    Cathy O 
(Silence phones and beepers) 
 
III.        Purpose of Assembly                                                                                  Cathy O 
 
IV.          Orientation                                                                                                Cathy O    
         
V.            Reports from Coordinators, Liaisons and Convention Chair 
 
VI.       Break  (30 minutes)  1:15-1:45 
 
VII.     Workshops----   1:45- 3:00                                              
          A.    Workshop: Acceptance of Communities, Cultures, and Beliefs        Renelle M, Magnolia 
Room 
          B.    Alateen AMIAS Training                                                             Private Dining Room 
          C.     Alateen                                                           Board Room (Former Hospitality Room) 
 
VIII.     Break    (15 minutes) 
 
IX.       Workshops----  3:30- 4:30 
          A.    TBD                                                                                                      Magnolia Room 
          B.    Alateen AMIAS Training                                                              Private Dining Room 
          C.     Alateen Fun                                                      Board Room (Former Hospitality Room) 
 
X.         Break  (10 minutes) 

 
XI.       Al- Anon/Alateen Meetings 4:40- 5:40                                                                     
          A.  Al-anon Discussion meeting                                                                    Magnolia Room 
          B.    Alateen Sponsor to Sponsor                                                           Private Dining Room 
          C.    Alateen meeting                                                 Board Room (Former Hospitality Room) 

 
XII.       Dinner Break---  5:45-7:45 

 
XIII.     Spiritual Meeting---  8:00                                                            Magnolia Room 
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